City of Milwaukee Department of City Development

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Jim Owczarski

City Clerk

FROM:

Martha Brown

Deputy Commissioner

DATE:

February 27, 2013

SUBJECT:

Rquest from Wisconsin State Association of Letter Carriers

DCD Commissioner Marcoux received the attached letter regarding a request to change the name of a parcel of land. I am referring this to you, on the assumption that this request would best be dealt with by the Citizen Advisory Committee on the Naming of Public Buildings, Facilities and Streets.

Attachment



WISCONSIN STATE ASSOCIATION OF LETTER CARRIERS



February 25, 2013

Commissioner Rocky Marcoux Department of City Development 809 N. Broadway Street Milwaukee, WI 53202

Commissioner Marcoux:

I am contacting you for your help in designating the small parcel of land bounded by W. Wells, N. Plankinton and N 2nd St as a park. This parcel contains the Letter Carrier Statue and was dedicated by President Vincent R. Sombrotto of the National Association of Letter Carriers in 1989 during the Centennial celebration of the NALC being founded in Milwaukee in 1898.

President Emeritus Sombrotto passed away this year and members of the NALC would like to rename the parcel of land on which the statue sits in his honor. It would be a fitting tribute to this visionary leader of our organization.

Please let me know how I could get this process started and what steps I can take to advance the process. I have sent this letter to Alderman Bauman as well.

Thank you very much,

Scott A. Van Derven, President

WI State Association of Letter Carriers

2339 N. 62nd St.

Wauwatosa, WI 53213-1509

414-688-8118

wsalcpresident@gmail.com

cc: Alderman Robert J. Bauman

cc: Ghassan A. Korban

2013 FEB 27: PM 12: 04